
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 

From: [university official’s name and email redacted] 

Date: Tue, Aug 9, 2011 at 10:40 PM 

Subject: RE: Christian Legal Society status 

To: [CLS chapter president’s name and email redacted] 

Cc: [university official’s name and email redacted] 

Dear Justin,  

Thank you for submitting your new Constitution for the Christian Legal Society.  In reviewing it, there are some 

parts of it that are in violation of Vanderbilt University’s policies regarding student organizations; they will need to 

be addressed before the Office of Religious Life can endorse CLS’s approval. 

 Article III states that, “All officers of this Chapter must subscribe to the Christian Legal Society Statement of Faith.” 

Vanderbilt’s policies do not allow any student organization to preclude someone from a leadership position based 

on religious belief.  Only performance-based criteria may be used. This section will need to be rewritten reflecting 

this policy. 

 The last paragraph of Section 5.2 states that “Each officer is expected to lead Bible studies, prayer and worship at 

Chapter meetings as tasked by the President.” This would seem to indicate that officers are expected to hold 

certain beliefs. Again, Vanderbilt policies do not allow this expectation/qualification for officers.   

Section 9.1 regarding Amendments to the Constitution should include language stating that any amendment must 

also be in keeping with Vanderbilt University’s policies on student organizations and must be approved by the 

University before taking effect.  

Please make these few changes and submit a copy of the amended Constitution to me so we can proceed with the 

approval process.  

Also, we do not have in hand a copy of the revised Officer and Advisor Affirmation Form, as requested in the initial 

deferral. Specifically, we need a clean document without the handwritten text that seems to be an exclusionary 

clause advocating for partial exemption from the University’s non-discrimination policy. Please forward us a copy 

of this as well.  

Thank you. Please let me know of any questions you may have. 

 Best, 

[name redacted]  

Interim Director 

Office of Religious Life 

Vanderbilt University 

 


